October 18, 2022

Ms. Autumn R. Agans Deputy Director, Office of Regulatory Policy Farm Credit Administration 1501 Farm Credit Drive McLean, VA 22102-5090

Re: Response to Notice of Intent & Request for Comment – *Statement on Regulatory Burden*, Farm Credit Administration, Agency; 12 CFR Chapter VI RIN 3052–AD55; 87 Federal Register 43227-43228

Dear Ms. Agans:

Farm Credit Bank of Texas appreciates the opportunity to comment on the Farm Credit Administration's ("FCA") Statement on Regulatory Burden that was published in the *Federal Register* on July 20, 2022 (87 FR 43227).

Farm Credit Bank of Texas participated in the development of comments submitted by the Farm Credit Council ("FCC") in response to the Statement on Regulatory Burden and fully supports those comments.

Thank you again for the opportunity to comment on the Statement on Regulatory Burden. We hope that the comments submitted by the FCC and other System institutions, will assist the FCA.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Nanci Tucker

SVP Corporate Affairs & General Counsel

Vana Tucker